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	Minutes of the HECA Panel Meeting held on Friday 24th March 2006 at
10.00am in the Board Room, The Housing Centre 2 Adelaide Street Belfast
 BT2 8PB


Present:

Stewart Cuddy

NIHE

Noel Rice


NIHE

Maureen Kerr

NIHE

Andy Frew


Thermacad Consultant

Bernadette Duffy

EAGA Partnership

Pat Austin


NEA NI

Alastair Pollock

Phoenix Natural Gas

Jenny Boyd


NIE

Michael Scott

Firmus Energy

Ken Thompson

Coal Advisory Service

Sinead Dynan

General Consumer Council

Apologies

Nigel Brady


Energy Advice Centre

Frank McCloskey

RSUA

Noel Williams

Energy Saving Trust

Dermott McCann

OFREG

Andy McCrea

Action Renewables

John McMullan

Bryson House

Patrick Waterfield

Energy In Buildings

Mike Christie


BCC

Jack Cassidy


NIHE

Donal Henderson

NIFHA

Noel Williams

EST

David Blevings

NI Oil Federation

Thomas O’Reilly

DFP

Colin Nugent



Item
Minutes








Action
1.0
Stewart Cuddy outlined the implications for the Housing Executive of the Review of Public Administration.  He explained that the HECA role would transfer to the seven councils in 2009 along with other functions of the Housing Executive which had been identified as “non core” functions.  These are: Supporting People, Grants/HMOs, Travellers and Urban Regeneration.  Around £100m of the Housing Executive’s budget would transfer with these functions.  Core functions such as Housing Management would remain with the Housing Executive for the foreseeable future.  He stressed that it would be “business as usual” for HECA for the next three years after which the Housing Executive may retain some internal role on energy efficiency for its own stock.
2.0
The previous minutes were agreed.
3.0
Matters Arising

3.1
At item 2.1 Noel Williams was to set up a working group to look at the HEED database.  Noel Rice said he did not think this had happened yet.

4.0
Schemes Update

4.1
Micro CHP

Jenny Boyd updated the meeting. 21 systems are now in place.  10 in Housing Executive, 7 in Housing Association and 4 in owner occupied.  A new “mark 5” unit is now in production with output at 13kw.  The units are now suitable for bigger houses.  2 of these units to go in week commencing 27th March. Monitoring of the scheme is ongoing and the initial teething problems have been sorted out.  Housing Executive tenants are pleased with their systems and are reporting electric savings.  
4.2
Clever Homes

120 Ventilation Systems are to be installed across all tenures.  There are two types of system, Ecosmart and Nuaire Sunwarm.  Both are solar systems; Nuaire also has an added water heating aspect.  60 of each system to be installed.  50 systems have been installed so far and good progress continues to be made.   Monitoring of the scheme will include temperature, humidity and pollutants in the atmosphere.  It is anticipated that all systems will be in by September 2006.  
4.3
Breathe Easy

Project commenced October 2003.  Referrals initially from Cupar Street Asthma Clinic, although now taking referrals from other sources.  All participants to be monitored by Cupar Street.  All 20 houses have now been completed with heating and heat recovery ventilation systems.  Monitoring of the project is about to begin and will take place over 2 years to see the long term impact on health.  Heating levels and humidity will be monitored as well as the health of the occupants who will be monitored in July 2006 and again in 2007.  
4.4
Hard to Heat Homes
All of the technologies are in place and monitoring is ongoing.  The replacement site for the 2.5kw wind turbine has been identified however Planning Permission has not yet been received and verbal indications are that it may be unfavourable.  
The Windsave wind turbine is awaited for the Ballycastle property.

The Hard to Heat Homes project was featured on UTVs Home Sweet Home.
5.0 Warm Homes Update
STATISTICS AS AT 28.2.06
REFERRALS RECEIVED
-
10,505
AREA 1
2287
AREA 2
1771
AREA 3
2049
AREA 4
1708
AREA 5
2690
SURVEYS ALLOCATED


- 9311

        COMPLETED


- 8723
INSULATION WORKS COMPLETED
- 6673
HEATING JOBS COMPLETED

- 2268

NUMBER OF HOMES TO DATE

- 8232
Total committed to date:


£15,545,983.29

Some changes to the eligibility criteria are currently being written up in relation to over 60s on disability benefits.  Bernadette Duffy will update on the progress of the changes at the next meeting. 
6.0 Energy and Environment Fund
Stewart Cuddy confirmed that the Housing Executive would receive £1.8m from the funding for Northern Ireland.  This would provide 600 solar thermal panels to Housing Executive houses over 2 years.  An independent consultant is currently assisting in drawing up the specification for the systems.  It is anticipated that the first panels will be installed around August 2006.  Heat and H&A who are the Housing Executive’s current heating installers will also do the solar installations.  Their engineers will attend Action Renewables installer academy for training.  

Over £10m will be available from the fund for private householders.  The details of the grants breakdowns are not yet available.  Alastair Pollock said that Phoenix Natural Gas would be looking into the possibility of working with Action Renewables to offer a combo package of condensing boiler and solar thermal panel.  
7.0
HECA Conference

7.1
The UK HECA conference which attracts up to 300 delegates across the UK is to take place in Northern Ireland next year.  The Chairman of the Housing Executive has already had preliminary talks with local potential sponsors including PNG, NIE, Firmus Energy, EAGA Partnership and Action Renewables who have all expressed an interest in participating in the conference.  Noel Rice as local HECA representative will represent NI on the Steering Group organizing the conference.  Noel Rice invited the panel members to put forward any ideas they may have for the conference which he could take to the steering group.         Action All
8.0
Heating Policy Review Update
8.1
The draft Heating Policy document is with DSD economists for assessment and changes will be made where necessary.  Following this the Board of the Housing Executive will approve the policy and it will be formally submitted to DSD.  It is not envisaged that there will be any major change to the existing policy and the installation of energy efficient fuels and systems will continue.  Noel Rice pointed out that the review takes a long term overview of many factors with price of fuels being only one, along with installation and maintenance costs as well as environmental considerations.  
9.0
Oil Payments
9.1
Concerns had been raised from some District Offices about methods of payment for oil.  Some tenants are buying drums from petrol stations which are much more expensive than home delivery.  Practices such as tipping tanks were also happening which can be a danger.  Noel Rice had arranged a meeting with David Blevings to discuss the possibility of an awareness campaign of payment methods and the higher costs involved in buying oil in drums etc.  David Blevings had confirmed that the Oil Federation would be interested in such a campaign and was to design a leaflet which could be given to tenants along with rent statements. Action Point:  David Blevings to come back to Noel with a draft leaflet.
10.0
Fuel Poverty

Noel Rice gave a presentation on the breakdown of the 2004 fuel poverty figures.  Copy attached.  

10.1
Stewart Cuddy pointed out that these figures do not take account of the high price rises in 2005/06, however, the 2006 House Condition Survey will.  It may also be possible to apply 2006 prices to 2004 raw data as part of BRE further analysis.

11.0
Any Other Business

11.1
Alastair Pollock suggested that Gerald Coulter be invited to the next meeting to give a presentation on the new building control regulations.  Action: Noel Rice to contact. 
11.2
Michael Scott from Firmus Energy suggested he could give a presentation at the next meeting to update the panel on the progress of the new gas pipelines.  Action:  Michael Scott
12.0
Date of next meeting
12.1
The next meeting will be held on Friday 8th September 2006 at 10.00am in the Board Room, The Housing Centre, 2 Adelaide Street.
